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Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

This week has flown by at Newhall because we have been so busy, both in and out of the classrooms. I have 

enjoyed spending some time in lessons this week and I have been very impressed with how confident our children 

are and how keen they are to learn. 

 

Children in Blossom Class have been enjoying using the garden and practising riding scooters, tricycles and 

throwing balls at a target. They have been developing their language skills by learning and singing songs together. 

Snowdrop Class have been exploring the story of ‘The Very Hungry Caterpillar’ and using it to help them with 

their counting and number recognition. All the children sat and listened to the story and joined in with the 

activities beautifully. 

 

Bluebell Class have been taking advantage of the lovely weather and have been using the school field for their 

PE lessons. They enjoyed playing circle games and it was great to see all the children joining in and playing co-

operatively together. 

 

Reception have been busy learning about 

money this week and learning to 

recognise the different coins – this has 

been made even more challenging for 

them because most coins no longer have 

the amount they represent written on 

them! They have been adding up coins 

and using them to buy things from their 

shop.  

 

The children have also been exploring 

the life cycle of a butterfly and as part of 

this learning they were asked to draw a 

butterfly. They were then given feedback 

several times and had to improve their 

butterfly in response. All of the 

butterflies were amazing but we were 

completely blown away by Imogen’s 

attention to detail and perseverance. 

 

http://www.newhallacademy.org/


As the weather is getting warmer, please find a summary of our ‘Sun Safe Policy below: 

 

• Parents are encouraged to apply Factor 50 sunscreen before school. 

• Children are encouraged to wear a ‘sun hat’ when out at play and for sports lessons. 

• Children will be encouraged to sit in the shade on high UV days as announced on national weather 

forecasts. 

• Children will be encouraged to apply sunscreen at breaks and lunchtimes – their sunscreen will be 

stored in the classroom and be clearly labelled by parents (they will need to be able to apply it 

themselves). 

• In Reception, children will need to bring sunscreen sticks rather than cream or spray in order to make 

it easier for them to apply it to themselves. 

• Nursery will provide Nivea 50+ Sensitive Sun Cream for all children who attend Nursery, this will be 

applied before a child goes outside. 

• Sunscreen use will be required for summer school trips, Sports Day and other sporting events (Children 

must have their own supply and apply it themselves). 

• Children are permitted to wear UV protected sunglasses when out at break and lunch.  

The full policy is available on the Newhall Primary Academy and Nursery website 

 

Menu for next week: 

 

 
 

Message from the Friends of Newhall: 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 24th May. 
There will be a non-uniform day on Friday 24th May, in exchange for a raffle prize or tombola donation for the 

Summer Fair. 

I hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs Debbie Gayler 


